
 
 
From: Karen Moore <karen.moore.ca@gmail.com>  
Sent: Tuesday, November 1, 2022 3:40 PM 
To: Web - City Manager <CM@cityoftracy.org>; Public Comment <publiccomment@cityoftracy.org> 
Subject: Access to the FBI criminal database 
 
The police have made comments that they do not know when they will gain access to the FBI criminal 
database so that they can complete the Federal Background Checks for Cannabis Retail employees etc.  I 
am asking that the council get a memo from the police that shows any communication from the DOJ on 
this access.  After doing some research I found the DOJ has requirements that states must comply with 
before this access can be granted.   
 
https://www.justice.gov/opa/pr/justice-department-announces-update-marijuana-enforcement-policy 
https://www.justice.gov/iso/opa/resources/3052013829132756857467.pdf 
 
California has complied with these changes through the Bureau Cannabis Control but they do not 
require background federal background checks for employees only the owners of the businesses, which 
they do before the state issues the Cannabis license to the business. 
 
 The City of Tracy  is going beyond state regulations for federal background checks on all employees and 
in doing so has created a significant cost to the Cannabis Retail Storefronts in monthly rents on their 
properties (a CUP requirement is that these business owners were required to have a signed lease 
agreements showing the exact location before submitting an application to receive their 
CUP).  Therefore, these owners are paying large monthly rents without any indication of when our city 
will gain access to the DOJ database so that our police can preform federal background checks on all 
employees.   
 
 I am asking that the City of Tracy place a temporary change to this requirement which will allow these 
businesses to open and when the City of Tracy Police receives this database access they at that time can 
begin requiring the federal background checks on all employees, and until that time the city will preform 
the state background checks on every employee.  To date these businesses have paid over a quarter of a 
million dollars in rents and I do not think this makes our city business friendly nor fair to ask for a 
business to enter into a rental agreement without knowing when they can open their business to this 
new emerging industry. 
 
https://www.bcc.ca.gov 
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From: Jenny Wood <jenny@tracyearthproject.com>  
Sent: Tuesday, November 1, 2022 4:56 PM 
To: Public Comment <publiccomment@cityoftracy.org> 
Subject: Public comment for tonight's meeting 
 
Re: environmental sustainability Commission 
 
Hello my name is Jenny Wood and I work with Tracy Earth Project. Several months ago, we were told 
that the issue of creating an environmental sustainability commission would be on the City Council’s 
agenda in November. Today is Nov. 1st and there is one item on the agenda besides the consent 
agenda. I am surprised that with only one other item that the issue of the sustainability commission isn’t 
on the agenda. 
 
I am sure you are all aware that we are in an existential climate crisis. This year’s series of extreme heat 
waves is just one of many examples of the global weather-related disasters that are a result of 
continued rising temperatures because of human use of fossil fuels, deforestation, and devastation of 
other natural resources. Tracy needs to do our part to mitigate climate change and the first step is to set 
up a commission to ensure that the targets and measures in our Environmental Sustainability Action 
Plan are achieved.  
 
I know you are aware of this Action Plan. I, however was not able to find any updates to our progress on 
this plan, despite the Implementation and Monitoring plan set forth in it, which says that “the City will 
create Work Plans for the implementation of the sustainability measures… (which) will identify 
sustainability measures that will be implemented within a performance period of two consecutive fiscal 
years.” If these work plans, exist, I am not able to find them on the website. Tracy needs to be held 
accountable for our own actions. And the first step in that is to create a commission of staff and 
community members, of which I am willing to be, to ensure we are meeting and even exceeding our 
goals. 
 
Since the issue of creating a sustainability commission was not on this November agenda, my question is 
can we expect it to be on the next agenda for discussion? 
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